Report of PLHG meeting on 17th January, 2023
Dave Ward, on Beer and Brewing in Cornwall

On a snowy evening in January, members of the PLHG braved the freezing conditions to attend our Treasurer, Dave Ward’s talk on Beer and Brewing in Cornwall. Dave was involved in the early days of CAMRA, the Campaign for Real Ale, and his knowledge of, and love for, his subject was evident from the outset. 
He explained that beer was discovered as an accidental by-product of the gathering of grain during the Agricultural Revolution (c 10,000 BC).  Fermentation of grain occurred naturally due to wild yeasts in the air, however there is evidence in pottery and Art that beer was then actively produced in Mesopotamia from about 8000 BC.  A 6,000-year-old Sumerian tablet has been found depicting people drinking beer through reed straws from a bowl. We know that Egyptians used ceramic vessels for brewing as the porous interior allowed the yeast to grow, and they consumed beer in large quantities. It was treated as a type of food which was consumed daily and used in celebrations. 
He described the technical side of the brewing process, explaining what the essential ingredients were and describing how they are transformed into the amber nectar.  He then discussed the changes in the industry since the 1960s, and the impact which CAMRA had, not just on the brewing process itself, but also on the ways in which the pubs were owned and supplied. There followed an account of the history of Cornish breweries and pubs and a description of our local establishments. This village once had 5 pubs, although some were only beer houses or winks.  Dave’s talk was full of fascinating facts and interesting anecdotes, and was followed by a lively discussion amongst the members of the audience. It was a most enjoyable evening.



